NEWSLETTER MAY 2023

NORTH SPORTSMAN'S CLUB

From the President

Greeting to all,

There has been alot going on since last newsletter, not all of it is good news. Unfortunately, we recently had a burglary at our club. At about 3:00 AM 3 individuals entered the range house and stole about \$1000.00 worth of equipment (rifle rests, spotting scopes etc.) They also entered the main clubhouse and stole petty cash and food items. The really unfortunate part of this is that the burglars did not break the locks to enter, THEY HAD THE COMBINATION TO THE DOORS-- which would certainly indicate at least one of them is a club member.

The New York State Police are investigating the case. We do have video tape of the incident and have supplied it to them. We have made some changes as a result of this incident. The lights in the range house are now on motion switches, The upper gate is now a lock and chain and motion sensor lights have been added outside. Please remember to lock the doors and gates when you leave.

Now for some better news, The High School Trap Team has 16 shooters enrolled and are shooting weekly.

Club Officers

President: John Hudson

315-452-0060

Vice President: Dave Shaffer

315-532-7340

Treasurer: Walt Ellmaker

315-391-3124

Sgt at Arms: Ken Humez

315-436-8064

Secretary: Joe Chovan

315-655-3546

Membership: Robert Emborski

315-427-2214

remborsk@gmail.com

Board of Directors

Gene Pierson315-698-8927Jerry Bunting315-699-8879Jeff Yankee315-289-2741Mary Chovan315-655-3546Jaime Humez315-436-8064

New member orientations are held on the 2nd and 4th Saturdays each month at **10 AM sharp**. Please pass the word to any prospective members, or stop by if you'd like a quick refresher to reacquaint yourself with the latest club facilities.

Visit us on the web at: http://www.northsportsmansclub.net

Club Address:

1708 County Rte. 37 North West Monroe, NY 13167

Club e-mail:

northsportsmansclub@yahoo.com



P.O. Box 1345 Cicero, NY 13035 NEWSLETTER MAY 2023

From the President (continued)

Jaime and Ken Humez are offering a summer trap shooting opportunity for youth and adults on alternate Mondays May 1st to August 21st. Cost of birds is \$4.00 for youth and \$5.00 for adults. We recently stocked up on birds and we now have a total of 9 pallets in the barn.

Membership numbers are strong with renewals coming in daily.

The maintenance crew has been busy prepping the equipment and upgrading the lights and signs.

The rifle range activity has been spotty due to the weather.

Rick Riostirado has resigned from Sgt. At Arms and Ken Humez has taken over this position. Mary Chovan has rejoined the board of directors to take Ken's place. Thanks to Rick for his years of service to the club and to Ken and Mary for accepting their new positions.

Thursday Night Rifle League

The 2023 rifle league season will be starting on May 4th. The starting time is 4:30 PM and continues until all have gotten a chance to shoot. Matches are normally held every other week. This will be the third season.

For more information about the rifle leage contact:

Ed Kempf (315) 532-7265 ehkempf@verizon.net

CS Redhawks Bottle Drive Continues

The Central Square Youth Trap Team has a bottle and can drive account set up at Bottle Depot in West Monroe: 2327 NY-49.

Hours: M-W-F: 10am-2pm Tu-Th: 2pm-6pm Sat: 2pm-7pm

Sat: 2pm-7pm Sun: 10am-1pm.

Stop by with your returns and tell them it is for the CS Redhawks trap team. We are also collecting bottles and cans at our club for this drive. There is a trailer parked at the club entrance-- just drop off your bag of cans. for more info email csredhawkstrapclub@gmail.com

Thanks!

Club Calendar

Mar 26 – Youth Spring Trap League starts (Sundays except 5/28)

May 1 – Summer Trap League starts (alternate Mondays)

May 4 – Rifle League starts

(alternate Thursdays)

May 8 – Meetings 7:00,7:30 PM

May 20 – Cleanup Day 9:00 AM

Jun 3 – Cleanup Day(rain) 9:00 AM

Jun 12 – Meetings 7:00,7:30 PM

July 10 – Meetings 7:00,7:30 PM

*Note: Board meetings are scheduled the same day as regular membership meetings -- they start 30 minutes earlier

Spring Cleanup Day Saturday May 20

Rain date June 3. Please help if you are able. Thanks!



For Online Members:

Central Square HS Redhawks Trap Team Facebook page:

https://www.facebook.com/CSredhawkstrapclub/

Our Club's Facebook page:

https://www.facebook.com/groups/351722931699678

Latest Edition of Grass Roots News:

https://npaper-wehaa.com/nyscc/2022/07/